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Ethical behaviour for Council members and staff members

1 November 2002 

As you may know, a set of Governance, business and ethics procedures for Council members and staff members was adopted by Council in May 2002.  A working draft of this document is available in the Staff handbook.  

This page is designed to answer queries and to give further information and guidance with regard to an item under Code of Business Conduct on page 20.  The text of this paragraph reads:

“That the Council avoids the giving or receiving of corporate gifts, hospitality, preferential treatment or benefits which might affect or appear to affect the ability of the donor or the recipient to make independent judgement on business transactions;” 

This means that it is unethical and completely inappropriate for any Council or staff member to accept a gift or gifts from any person or organisation with whom they have a business relationship in the context of that relationship.

Should any such gifts or gift vouchers be received, the recipient must immediately inform the Director or an Assistant Director so that the matter can be investigated.  In the case of Christmas gifts, for example a bottle of wine or chocolates, the gift will be raffled and the proceeds given to a selected charity.

Christmas gifts are a special case as they are not connected with specific transactions or tasks and are made at corporate level.  Our procedure aims to protect our staff and board from any perceived impropriety and to minimise pressure on staff at all times.

Please contact the HR Executive if you would like to name a particular charity.
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